
Public Hearing  December 14, 2010 

At 7:15 p.m. Supervisor Milner called to order a public hearing located at the Town Hall, 
18 State Street, Brockport, New York on December 14, 2010.  The purpose of the public hearing 
was for the presentation of testimony and documentary evidence, which will become part of a 
record regarding the historic, architectural or cultural importance of the proposed landmark at 5137 
Lake Road South. 
  

Town Board Members present were Supervisor John Milner, Councilperson Robert Carges, 
Councilperson Patricia Connors, and Councilperson Michael Myers.  Also present were Finance 
Director Leisa Strabel, Town Clerk Karen Sweeting, Landmarks Advisory Committee member Bill 
Andrews and Seasonal Recreation Director Ricki DeBaun. 

 
Visitor present was Rebecca Donohue. 

  
Supervisor Milner asked Town Clerk Karen Sweeting to read the legal notice published in 

the Town newspaper.  Notice was read.   
 
 Landmarks Advisory Committee member Bill Andrews stated the committee based its 
recommendation on two key points – architectural and historical importance of the house located at 
5137 Lake Road South.  The south wing of the house was built in the 1820s and used as a settler’s 
cabin.  The north wing was added prior to 1830 and is of brick Greek revival style.  The exterior of 
the home is virtually unchanged with the exception of the vinyl siding on the east façade. 
 The home has been owned by a number of prominent members of the community.  Guy 
Chappell of whom Chappell Street is named, Israel Starks a deacon of the Baptist Church and Milo 
Starks a great Civil War hero.   
 Supervisor Milner asked if there were any further comments.  No further comments were 
made.  The public hearing was closed at 7:30 pm. 
  
      Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
      Karen M. Sweeting 
      Town Clerk 
 


